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Bulletin: 18-019 

 

 
 

Date:    January 12, 2018    

To: District Fiscal Directors 
Personnel and Payroll Directors 

 Charter School Administrators 

From: Nghia Do, Advisor 

Re:   Newly Revised Reduced Workload Program Eligibility Certification Form for California State 
Teachers’ Retirement System (CalSTRS) 

   
The purpose of this bulletin is to inform Districts that CalSTRS has revised the Reduced Workload Program 
Eligibility Certification form (ES-1161) to conform to the technical legislative updated that have gone into 
effect as of January 1, 2018.  The form (see attached) is now available on SEW Forms and Publication 
Ordering System at https://forms.calstrs.com/CalSTRSOnlineFormRequestWebUI/Root/Pages/Order.aspx  
 
Please discontinue use of any outdated forms.  If forms have already been submitted for Fiscal Year 2018-19, 
new forms will not be required to be submitted again. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please distribute this memo within your District as deemed appropriate. 
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